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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 29th June 2016 at Puncheston School at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Chairman), Messrs Gareth Howells, Wyn Williams, Mrs Anne Thomas, Mrs Alison Evans, Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dr Peter Lilley.
2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday 25th May 2016 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 25th May 2016 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

4. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) CODE OF CONDUCT. The training in relation to the revised Code of Conduct has been arranged to take place at Clarbeston Road Hall on Tuesday 12th July 2016 at 7.30 p m. The Clerk is unable to attend on 12th July so he has arranged to attend a training event at Crymych Library on Thursday 7th July. This event will also start at 7.30 p m however this training will be given through the medium of Welsh. The Clerk is to forward a PowerPoint presentation of the training event to Members.
(b) BLOCKED PUBLIC FOOTPATH. The Clerk had investigated the complaint regarding the alleged blockage of a public footpath behind Sycamore Villa, Puncheston. In his opinion the footpath is not blocked. There is a County Council footpath gate and a footpath sign at the start of the footpath and he was able to walk freely along the footpath He had asked the Chairman to inspect the footpath for a second opinion and the Chairman confirmed that there is no problem. It was agreed that the Clerk should inform Mrs Roberts accordingly.
(c) PUNCHESTON VILLAGE GREEN. The Clerk reported that he had written a letter dated 27th May 2016 to Mrs Amanda Lawrence, Headteacher of Puncheston School explaining that the Community Council believed that the school had agreed to the maintenance of the two flower beds and that complaints had been received that the two flower beds needed weeding. The Clerk had received an email dated 30th May from Mrs Lawrence and also the Chairman had received a letter dated 29th June from Mrs Lawrence. These made it clear that Mrs Lawrence did not believe that the school had agreed to maintain the two flower beds and had been upset to receive the Clerk’s letter. It was agreed that the Clerk should reply to Mrs Lawrence saying that there had clearly been a misunderstanding between the Community Council and Puncheston School and to apologize for any upset caused to her. Also to explain that nearby residents were now weeding the two flower beds.
5.Highway Matters.
(a) DEAD BADGER. The Clerk reported that he had received an email dated 24th June from Alison Evans reporting a dead badger on Essex Hill. He had reported this to the Service Line, Pembs County Council on the afternoon of 24th June. It was confirmed that the dead badger has been removed.
6. Planning.

There were no items of planning.
7.Renewal of Insurance.
It was proposed by Wyn Williams, seconded by Gareth Howells and agreed to renew our insurance with Zurich Municipal and that the premium of £414.23 be paid.
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8. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses.

The Clerk explained that the agreed procedure was that the Clerk’s salary should be increased in line with the increase in the national pension which this year increased by 2.9%. .It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed that the Clerk’s salary should be increased by £40.00 from £1,325.00 to £1,365.00 for the year ending 30th June 2016. As £662.50 had been paid in November 2015 the payment now due was therefore £702.50. It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed that the Clerk’s expenses of £19.13 be paid for the period 28th November 2015 to 29th June 2016 inclusive.

9. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL. Notice of proposed closure of unclassified road U3389 Puncheston to Llanychaer road from its junction with class III C3009 Puncheston to Mynydd Morvil road north to its junction with the access to Penffordd. Closure to commence on 18th July 2016 and last for five days.
(b) THE PENSIONS REGULATOR. Information received relating to workplace pensions.
(c) DYFED POWYS COMMUNITY MESSAGING (DPCM). Email received from PCSO Jude Parr regarding Community Councils becoming members of DPCM, this being a free Community Messaging system that allows registered parties to receive up-to-date crime notification in their area. It was agreed that Puncheston Community Council should register to join the scheme.

(d) The following items were received for information:-


(i) Email from PAVS regarding the Pembrokeshire Funding Portal.

(ii) Posters from Paul Davies AM giving timetable of his Advice Surgeries.

(iii) Ombudsman Annual Report for 2015/16.
10. Any Other Business.
(a) BRITISH TELECOMS COMMUNITY UPDATE. As agreed at the April meeting the Clerk had attended the BT Community Update meeting at Crundale Community Hall on Friday 27th May 2016, which had been organised by Rt Hon Stephen Crabb MP. He gave a brief report of the meeting.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.10 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 27th July 2016 at Puncheston School at 8.0 p m.
